Thornaby Church of England Primary School
Newsletter –November 2012 
Open Afternoon


Just a reminder that we are holding an Open Afternoon on Thursday 15th November from 2pm – 3.15pm when you have the opportunity to come into school and see your child at work. Children will need to remain in school until 3.15pm. Please arrive through the main school gate.
Children’s Targets


Each half term your child has a personal 10min meeting with their teacher to discuss their progress and to set three achievable targets in both Literacy and Numeracy for the following half term. It is expected that your child should work hard to achieve these targets by the time of their next meeting. Your child’s teacher will be sending a copy of these home each half term, after their meeting (all parts of school do not hold their meetings in the same week), so that you can see what they are aiming towards and hopefully you may be able to help them to practise certain aspects eg learning their times tables.
Christmas

Some dates for your diary: 

22nd Nov 1.30pm The Hunchback of Notre Dame pantomime for Y1/Y6 

7th   Dec 2.30-3.30pm School Christmas Fayre

10th Dec KS1 dress rehearsal for school

11th Dec 2pm KS1 performance for parents

12th Dec 2pm KS1 performance for parents

13th Dec 6pm KS2 performance of Hosannah Rock for parents

14th Dec 10am EYFS performance for parents


   2pm KS2 performance of Hosannah Rock for parents

17th Dec 2pm EYFS performance for parents

18th Dec 1.00pm KS1 disco party

19th Dec 1.00pm LKS2 disco party

20th Dec 1.00pm UKS2 disco party
Harvest


Thank you for all your generous donations of produce for our Harvest Festival. The Stockton Women’s Refuge were very grateful.
Poppies


We are once again supporting the annual Poppy Appeal. Poppies can be bought in school for a minimum donation of 10p from today until Friday 9th November.
Staff update


Mrs Golightly has begun her maternity leave today. We look forward to the news of the safe arrival of her baby. We are pleased to confirm that Mr C Gell will remain with us as Class 10’s teacher until the end of the summer term. Finally, sadly for us, Mrs Jean Rigg will be retiring at Christmas after 33 years teaching at our school. I’m sure that she may have taught many of you! We will be holding a collection towards the end of term to mark her retirement. 
Holidays

Children break up for the Christmas holiday on Friday 21st December and return to school on Monday 7th January. Please could we remind parents that holidays should be taken during these times and NOT during the school term. 
Mrs Elaine Hughes-Narborough

  Headteacher

